

THE OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

25 August 2023

Hon Kieran McAnulty Minister of Internal Affairs Parliament Buildings Wellington

Please quote Doc No. 19951387

Email: k.mcanulty@ministers.govt.nz

Tēnā koe Minister McAnulty

Building New Zealand's flood risk resilience through co-investment

I wanted to write to let you know of our recent Mayoral Forum meeting and the presentation we received on the 'Before the Deluge' report. The Bay of Plenty has suffered from several flood impacts in recent years - we have responded to Ngongotaha flooding in April 2018 and Edgecumbe the previous April of 2017.

The Bay of Plenty Mayors/Chair were supportive of the investments needed, as specified in the *Before* the Deluge report, in order to future proof Aotearoa's communities against the future impacts of climate change on our communities' flood protection infrastructure.

Can I therefore add the support of the Bay of Plenty Mayoral forum to that of our colleagues in the Wellington and Canterbury mayoral forums, LGNZ rural and provincial and our colleagues in the regional sector.

Should co-investment be agreed, these projects can start immediately, and I understand could be completed within three years. This would be strongly supported in the Bay of Plenty.

Ngā mihi nui

Mayor Tania Tapsell Rotorua Lakes Council

Chair, Bay of Plenty Mayoral Forum

1. Mapsell